
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held at 6:30 p.m. Mark Carney served as 
moderator.  
 
The following minutes were recorded by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
January 4, 2023 
 
Mark Carney called the meeting to order. 
 
Minutes stood approved as read.  
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented by Andrea Morrison. She noted 
$169,861.19 has been given on renovation, with $107,528.06 of pledged amount still to be 
collected.  
 
Committee/Department Reports: 
W.M.U.: A total of $2,493.86 has been collected for the Lottie Moon Offering, shy of our 
goal of $3,500. 
 
Youth: Cameron Edwards reported the Youth had a Christmas party on Dec. 18 with games, 
prizes, and waffles. In 2023, he will designate any 5th Sunday as Hangout Night. 
 
Sunday School: Sam Graham reported an average of 99 for the three Sunday.  
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported the bus is ready for use. 
 
Security: Sam Graham stated the team is looking forward to returning to their renovated 
office. The next meeting will be Jan. 26 at 6:00 at the church. They will go over business and 
upcoming schedule. 
 
Children’s Ministry: Tiffany Underwood reported 9 in attendance for the Christmas party. 
They enjoyed pizza and games. They plan to begin meeting weekly in mid-January or 



beginning of Feb. There is a sign-up sheet for Nursery Workers during Sunday morning 
services.  
 
Personnel: Nothing to report. 
 
Deacons: Mark Carney reported the group met with all present. They have no 
recommendations. The following are dates of upcoming events: 
 January 29 – Birthday Celebration 
 Feb. 12 – Youth Valentine’s Luncheon 
 March 5 – Lord’s Supper 
 April 9 – Easter 
 Sept. 17 – Tent Revival starts 
 
Trustees: No report 
 

Renovation: Jan 14 will be the day volunteers are need to help clean and straighten the 
church in preparation for service in the sanctuary on Jan. 15.  

The final audio/video installments will be on Monday. Alex Peake will train those 
interested on how to use the system on Tues. night, Jan. 10 at 6:00. The training will last 2 
hours. 

Paul Knuckles will be stripping and resealing the gym floor next week.  
Steve Morris will be picking up the stage and returning it to Campbellsville University 

on Jan. 9.  
 
Shirley Farmer reported the need for additional storage for kitchen items.  
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
New Business: None 
 
Sam Graham made a motion to adjourn. Second by Tiffany Underwood. Motion carried.  


